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Minutes of the January 24, 2005
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order.

The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, January 24, 2005 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:32 p.m.

2.
Roll Call.

The following members were present:  Mark Luce, Karen Slusser, and Cynthia Saucerman.  Joe Potter and Diane Dillon were excused.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance.

Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment.
None.

ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS

6a.
Approval of Minutes. 
Approved the December 13, 2004 regular meeting minutes.  KS-ML-CS- DD-JP
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6b.
California Integrated Waste Management Act.
The Agency’s diversion numbers have been decreasing; either the implementation of new recycling programs or an enhancement of existing ones may correct the issue.  Additionally, the diversion number is for 2003, and therefore does not reflect the effects of the single-stream recycling program.

The California Integrated Waste Management Board (CIWMB) recently conducted their quarterly site visit to the Clover Flat Sanitary Landfill (CFSL).  Unfortunately, the CIWMB staff found that the CFSL gatehouse staff is asking the driver’s origin, and not where the waste originates.  The CIWMB has asked for a response from the facility to the report on the site visit within 30 days, a copy of which will be provided to Agency staff.  The issue of the waste’s origin is important because it contributes to how the Board allocates the total tonnage for each jurisdiction.

No action taken.
6c.
Annual Financial Audit.

The annual audit for the period ending June 30, 2004 was presented by Pamela Kindig.  The report has been reformatted, and now includes an MD&A (management’s discussion and analysis) section.  Expenses were down approximately $50,000 this past year, due in part to cuts in programs, such as household hazardous waste collection days.  These services are slated to resume in the current fiscal year.
The County will be releasing an RFP for audit services, and Pamela will be discussing with the Agency Manager whether to include Agency in the proposal, as has been done in the past.
Approved the Annual Financial Audit for the period ending June 30, 2004.  CS-KS-ML-DD-JP
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6d.
Highlights.

Much was accomplished this past year with very limited resources, including Earth Day, Coastal Cleanup Day, the computer and electronic waste recycling event, and participation by Agency staff in several shows and festivals throughout the region.

The Conflict of Interest Code was updated and amended, and a new company was hired to handle temporary household hazardous waste collection events.
The used oil tank facilities were upgraded, and a ramp was installed at the St. Helena site.  The CFSL facility now provides agricultural customers the opportunity schedule appointments to do a pump-out of their 55 gallon drums of used petroleum-based oil.
The Agency participated in the “community based social marketing for curbside oil recycling program,” working with the CIWMB to determine whether more households would participate in the program if they could sign up by mail or phone.

This past year, for the first time, staff was able to work with the phone company to develop a recycling guide insert for the Napa County phone book.  The guide is tabbed in the yellow pages, and the will continue to appear over the next several years.

Staff is now speaking at food safety handling courses in order to educate and encourage workers in the food industry to participate in recycling programs.
This year will be the second year that staff will attend the Restaurant Symposium to promote recycling programs in the food industry.

The Wine Auction this year was very successful, due in large part to the enthusiastic participation of The Meadows, which hosted the event.

No action taken.
FRANCHISES BUSINESS ITEMS

7a.
Franchise Status.
Staff continues to work with the franchisee on the rates issue, and is moving much closer to a resolution.  Staff hopes to have a rate package ready to present to the Board at the February 28th meeting.  Once the rate issue is settled, staff will begin to look at restructuring the franchise agreement.

No action taken.
7b.
Waste Management Company Issues.

None.

7c.
Public Education Plan.

Approved the 2005 Public Education Plan for Clover Flat Landfill and Upper Valley Disposal Service.  KS-CS-ML-DD-JP
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OTHER BUSINESS ITEMS

8a.
Manager’s Report.

The 2005 event calendar is already in place.  Household Hazardous Waste collection events are scheduled for Rutherford and Angwin on May 14 and 15 respectively.  The Calistoga event will take place November 5, 2005. Staff is working towards developing a semi-annual scheduling of the events (i.e. the third Saturday in May and October, etc.).  Scheduling of events for 2006 has already begun.
School recycling programs are going very well.  PUC Preparatory has been added to the program.
Staff continues work on the “socially responsible marketing promotion for curbside oil recycling program.”  Flyers still need to be sent to Angwin and Yountville residents.
The funds collected from the pre-disposal fees for electronic items (especially CPUs) will be available to jurisdictions for the first time this year, and may make a significant difference in programming.  The money will be used primarily to fund the electronic waste recycling events held throughout the County, and could also be used to defray the expense of recycling electronic waste year-round, allowing the Agency’s recycling facilities to reduce the gate fees charged for recycling such materials.  Staff has asked PSC (the new operators of the recycle/reuse center at DRTS) what the cost of adding an e-waste recycling program to the facility would be, and is still waiting for a response.
Beginning this month, the Agency is using the County’s AgendaNet online agenda program for all of its Board meetings.  The system allows the agenda process to be automated, and will give both the public and Board members access to UVWMA agendas and their attached documents from anywhere there is Internet access.

Staff will contact the City of Calistoga regarding their FOG (Food Oil & Grease) program.

Weather permitting, staff will conduct a tour of the recycling facilities after the February 28th Board meeting.

No action taken.
8b.
Reports from Jurisdictions.

A. Napa County:  The agreement for the County’s solid waste collection franchise in south county was awarded to the same consortium that was awarded the City of Napa’s franchise agreement.  Details for the agreement are still being worked out.  The County’s staff is in the middle of conducting their annual business recycling survey, the results of which will contribute to the County’s diversion numbers when reporting to the CIWMB.
B. Calistoga:  None.
C. St. Helena:  None.
D. Yountville:  None.
8c.
Board of Directors Comments. 

Karen asked for an update on the funds left in the member services and on Calistoga’s oil and grease recycling program.
8d.
Adjournment.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:11 p.m.  CS-KS-ML-DD-JP
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	AYES:
	

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	

	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Jill Pahl, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  DD = Diane Dillon; BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; JP = Joe Potter; KS = Karen Slusser

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; AB = Absent
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